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COASTAL PET CONTINUES GIVING 

As they do every year, the employees at Coastal Pet 
Products team made a generous donation of food to the 
pantry. Glenn Rupp and John Whitehair, representing 
the pantry,  picked up three large skids of a wide variety 
of canned and boxed food for our clients. The food was 
loaded on to 
our truck by 
Alex 
Gouldmann.  

The pantry   
 and our 

clients are 
grateful for Coastal Pet and the many local 
businesses who support us in so many ways. 

Our clients thank you!

CHRISTMAS GIVING BENEFITS PANTRY CLIENTS  

Nancy Castellucci and Cassidy Shoulders of the 
Women’s Division of the Chamber of Commerce 
donated a $1,000 check to be used to buy food for all 
of our clients. This gift was part of the $8,000 the 
Women’s Division disbursed this month to local 
agencies to assist women and children. Seen here 
accepting the check are David Floyd, pantry manager, 
and Jody Koenigseker, volunteer coordinator. 
     According to Nancy, the Civic Affairs chair, Alliance 
was the first Women’s Division of Chamber of 
Commerce in Ohio. 
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TIP CLUB   

MAC TRAILER MANUFACTURING, Inc. and their employees 
are committed to the Alliance community 
and have always appreciated the work that we do at the Pantry. 
They expressed that in a big way by delivering 5,983 pounds of 
food that had been collected at work following a 
competition among 
employees on the 
shop floor. 

RIGHT: MAC 
employees delivering 
the food, with the 
help of pantry 
volunteers, were, 
from left, Eric 
Kidd, Mike Patton, 
Bill Mack, Al Liber, 
Brooke Bandy, Phil Linger, Paula Faulkner. MAC is very happy to 
help the food pantry and look forward to continuing a 
relationship, and we at the pantry and our clients greatly 
appreciate it.

We were privileged to have members of 
Mount Union's Black Student Union 
come to the pantry to give it a much-
needed deep cleaning. Ten volunteers 
worked hard to clean the waiting room, 
the shopping area, the warehouse, our 
walk-in refrigerator, and even raked 
leaves around the loading dock. They 
are another example of the great  
support the pantry receives from the 
Mount Union student body.

Alliance Community  
Pantry Board Members 

• Betsy Brown 
• Joe Cullum 
• Marcia Domino 
• Pat Gates, Sec. 
• Jim Greiner, Treas  
• Carol Henry 
* Jan Horning 
 • Jody  Koenigseker 
• Kathy Kramer, Pres 
• Mike Patterson, VP  
• Glenn Rupp,  
• Betty Rush  
• Bob Shaffer  

• Gary Wagner  
• John Whitehair 
• Sonya Wood 
• Kyle Woodrow 

Kathy Kramer, president of the pantry 
board, met at the Chamber of Commerce 
with the Wednesday Morning Tip Club. She 
gave them the history, operation and 
statistics for the work the pantry does to 
help feed the community, and thanks to the 
generous members, she left with a donation 
58 jars of peanut butter and $115. 

We thank the support we get throughout the 
community to help serve our clients. 

Tip Club Members 

BSU

Happy 
New Year!


